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Chairwoman Nancy Blosser convened the full board meeting of the Florida Atlantic University Board of 
Trustees at with the following members participating: 
 
Trustees Scott Adams, Anthony Barbar, William Bryant, David Feder, Armand Grossman, Rajendra Gupta, 
Lalita Janke, Timothy Lenz, Sherry Plymale, Robert Stilley, Tiffany Weimar, and Thomas Workman.   
 
The following university officials attended: 
 
Mr. Frank T. Brogan, President; Mr. David Kian, Senior Vice President of Strategic Relations & General 
Counsel; Mr. Randy Goin, Chief of Staff & BOT Liaison; Dr. John Pritchett, University Provost; Dr. Ken 
Jessell, Senior Vice President for Finance and Administration; Dr. Joyanne Stephens, Vice President for 
FAU’s Broward Campuses; Ms. Gerri McPherson, Vice President for FAU’s Northern Campuses; Dr. Kristen 
Murtaugh, Vice President for Strategic Planning; and Dr. Charles Brown, Senior Vice President of Student 
Affairs. 
 
 
I. Call to Order and Roll Call 
Chairwoman Nancy Blosser convened the full board meeting.   
 
II. Chair’s Report 
Trustee Blosser thanked the trustees who serve on the FAU Foundation Board and the Harbor Branch 
Oceanographic Institute Foundation Board, Trustees Lalita Janke and Sherry Plymale respectively.  She stated 
unless there were any objections from the BOT, the June 24 meeting will be rescheduled to July 22, 2009. 
 
III. President’s Report 
President Brogan commended all the members of the BOT for all the work and time they devote to FAU.  He 
acknowledged Dr. Jeffrey Schilit for his service as he is retiring from his position as Associate Provost and 
Chief Information Officer.  He asked Dr. Schilit to give some remarks.  President Brogan welcomed the new 
Associate Provost and Chief Information Officer, Jason Ball.  Mr. Ball provided some remarks on where FAU 
stands regarding technology.  
 
IV. Audit and Finance 
There were four items that were brought before the committee for approval on June 10, 2009 and June 17, 
2009.  The items were fully vetted to be brought before the full board for approval. 
 
AF: A-1. Approval to Increase Housing Rental Rates 
There was a motion by Trustee Robert Stilley approve the increase to Florida Atlantic University’s 
housing rental rates for fiscal year 2009-2010.  The motion was seconded by Trustee Armand 
Grossman.  With no further discussion the motion passed unanimously. 
 





 


